
Protecting our communities together
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Data Protection notice

When discussing members of the public, all agencies 
and individuals will agree to respect their 

confidentiality. The disclosure of information outside 
this meeting, should not occur unless there is a legal 

basis for a disclosure.



PACT Priorities

•Antisocial Behaviour
Hartshill - Snowhill recreation ground

- The Woodlands
Atherstone - Lister Road

All three priorities – 8 dedicated patrols.



Community Priorities

• Warwickshire Police is obliged to protect communities from harm
in line with the ‘Police Priorities’.  

• This may mean that in exceptional circumstances SNT officers 
may be required to work on other policing priorities. 

• If this happens there will be a need to re-negotiate priorities.  
This will be done in liaison with the Chair and the panel. 



ASB

Table of Results from Incidents 
Fortnightly Document 2008-2009

Area 
Forum

Jul-08 Aug-08 Sep-08 Oct-08 Nov-08 Dec-08 Jan-09 Feb-09 Mar-09 Apr-09 May-09 Jun-09

East 20 26 23 32 48 12 24 19 16 19 18 10
North 22 25 19 10 26 4 23 8 20 10 11 6
South 24 12 30 23 25 7 18 12 19 14 16 13
West 34 27 24 12 22 7 13 13 18 26 9 13



East Forum ASB comparison 2007/08 – 2008/09
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ASB - Hartshill
Snowhill recreation ground.

•33 targeted patrols, (excluding issues with fair).

• Continued lower level of ASB

• Alcohol seized nearby on two occasions.

• There were a number of reported incidents associated 
with the fair held on recreation ground on one evening. 
Subsequently a meeting has been held with parish 
councillors to discuss way forward.



Anti Social Behaviour Hartshill- Snowhill Rec
Providing young people with activities

Football tournaments Installation of lights on 
Multi Use games area

Friday evening 
EXTREME FUN SESSIONS



ASB - Hartshill Country Park / Woodlands

• 34 targeted patrols

• No issues during visits.

• Pupils from Hartshill school identified as responsible for 
graffiti. Arrangements made for them to clean off.

• Local residents have reported tree house being built. This 
location is patrolled for evidence of alcohol/drugs.



ASB – Lister Road, Atherstone

• 47 targeted patrols.

• CCTV checked following any reports.

• During visits on approx 50% of occasions youths 
were present, but in the main no issues.

• Group of youths ran away on one occasion.

• 3 cans of lager seized from 16 year old.



Anti-social Behaviour Atherstone
New play facility at Royal Meadow Drive

-with lights

CCTV at Lister Road



Providing young people with activities
Football tournaments After school sessions

- Street dance

- Gym sessions

Skate sessions 
to Coleshill

- Extreme golf



Big Lunch At Hartshill School

On Sunday 19th July 2009 Hartshill School held a Big Lunch 
Event.  This was held nationally to encourage  community 
spirit, get people to spend some time together.

The North Warwickshire Mayor was there along with other 
members of the council.  PSCO Kevin Insley, who is the 
Hartshill School Safer School Officer was joined by other 
PCSO. Road safely advice as well as offering bike coding 
was on offer. It was a great atmosphere with the weather 
holding out until the end of the event. 



Pupils from Arden Hill Primary School, have launched a 
campaign to encourage dog owners to clean up after their 
pets.

Accompanying the children at the launch were borough 
councillors Lorna Dirveiks and Lorraine Freer, NWBC dog 
warden Leighton Somers and PCSO Sarah Mander.

The council have launched a Good Job scheme using fines 
from the dog fouling and littering to fund a prize draw for £20 
and an annual draw to win £100.

With dog fouling carrying a fixed penalty of £80 anyone can 
report an offence to NWBC in strict  confidence on 01827 
715341.



On Tuesday 30 June 2009 two Atherstone reactive officers 
spotted a local "Highest Harm Causer" carrying a carrier bag 
clutched to his chest. He made off from the officers and after 
a short chase, was arrested for burglary, after being found 
hiding under a van with two iPods next to him.

A subsequent search located the attacked dwelling and all 
the outstanding property, including a laptop, a quantity of 
cash and most significantly, a quantity of jewellery, which 
meant a lot to the victim/s

At the time of the arrest, the burglary had not even been 
reported to police.



Whilst viewing CCTV footage in the Atherstone CCTV 
Control Room, run by NWBC, PCSO MANDER noticed 
three local youths who were drawing on the play equipment 
in a local park.  She contacted a colleague in the vicinity of 
the park, who stopped and spoke to the youths.

PCSO Mander later made contact with the three youths and 
their parents, who were very supportive. Those involved 
have been made to clean off the graffiti, with PCSO 6198 
Mander present.



On Saturday 18th July 2009 St Mary's Road, Atherstone 
saw the official opening of the new play area.  In attendance 
was Atherstone town Mayor Ray Jarvis with his family, 
Councillor Lorraine Freer, Councillor Tony Wright and Town 
Clerk Sally Oldham. PCSO Sarah Mander and the 
Warwickshire Fire Service also went along.

The afternoon was enjoyed by young and old with activities 
such as face painting and free food.  

The new play area has parts for the younger children and a 
teen shelter for the older one's.



Thank you for your time.

Please contact the team should you have any queries 
or concerns.

Tel: 02476 483622

Email: nwe.snt@warwickshire.police.uk

Web: www.safer-neighbourhoods.co.uk/nwe


